

Brunel University London, Uxbridge UB8 3PH, UK Telephone +44 (0)1895 274000 www.brunel.ac.uk

By e-mail

Our ref: 1790

Mr. Pete McAllister request-369711-e37960c5@whatdotheyknow.com

18 November 2016

Dear Mr. McAllister,

I am writing to confirm that the University has now completed its search for the information which you requested on 08 November.

You requested the following:

• Could you please disclose the percentage of domestic students who attended an independent school prior to enrolment?

For clarification, that is out of all current students from the United Kingdom, what is the percentage whose last school before entry was an independent (not state-run) school.

You further clarified this by requesting the information for either the 2015/16 academic year, or the 2016/17 academic year.

The percentage of students who registered for the 2015/16 academic year, who attended an independent school prior to enrolment was 7.24.

We believe we have provided you with all the information you requested. However, if you are unhappy with the way the University has handled your request, or with the information you have received, you may ask for an internal review. You can do this by sending a letter to:

Secretary to Council Brunel University London UXBRIDGE UB8 3PH

or by sending an e-mail to foirequests@brunel.ac.uk.

If we are unable to resolve your complaint to your satisfaction, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Customer Contact Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow SK9 5AF

Sincerely,

Mary F. Liddell Information Access Officer

Wary F. heddell